Good Morning.  My name is Shannon Liebergen and I am a member of the Finance Council.  This Annual Meeting is for the Church’s June 30, 2022 year-end. 
Overall, St. Joseph ended the fiscal year-end 2022 in a healthy financial situation.  We are finally getting back to a somewhat normal way of life and church after COVID.,,..
· Overall, parish support was down about 3% from the previous year.  
· Investment accounts lost over 14% with the down market.
· Our bank account balance is just over $118,000.
· St. Joseph has a total of 303 registered members, 152 active contributing members and 151 are non-contributing members. We added 1 new member this year.
· The picnic in September of 2022 was very successful with over $69,000 in revenue compared to approx. $64,000 last year with expenses being up about $4000.
Significant investments toward Buildings and Grounds have been made in 2021-2022. These items include:
· The new rectory garage was constructed and came in under budget.
· Replacement of  some entry doors.
· Final payment on the church roof.
St. Joseph received $4,178 this fiscal year from the one by one capital campaign.  There is a small balance left that we will receive next year.
St. Joseph did meet the Bishops Appeal goal with a total of $25,989 for the 2021-2022 year.  Congratulations and thank you to all who contributed.
The “Be the Light” campaign was started during COVID to help the church fund the utility bills.  This has been popular and we thank all who contributed.  Donations generated $2,585 for the year.
The Organ fund as of June 30th was at $11,110.
The grotto donations for the pavers generated $12,240.
Our church cleaning warriors saved the church $5,200 in cleaning expense for the year.
The Vision/Mission statement was created a couple of years ago through the efforts for the Parish Mission Planning Team.   Father would like wooden plaques to include these statements up at our church.  These will be installed this year and the cost of plaques has been donated. 
The business office was business as usual during the shut down and they had a spirit of radical hospitality
We will continue to grow the Three Parish website and social media presence on Facebook and Flocknote.
Pastoral Ministry highlights include:
· Getting back to mass as usual
· Care calls to parishioners was done during the pandemic
· The Lenten companion had a growing participation again this year
Ministry Discipleship is now being led by Molly Gallagher



A bible study program and The Search program were held this late summer and fall with great success.
· Parish Mission Planning will also be resuming very soon
Faith Formation
· Faith formation was back to normal this school year for all classes.  Becky has heard positive feedback from parishioners
· The church has a subscription to formed.org for all parishioners to utilize, which can be utilized from a smart phone or tablet as well as on ROKU.  From the app you can get to thousands of movies, programs, audio, and books.  There is also content for children. Please sign up if you are not already.  Please call the parish office if you need assistance signing up.
Looking Ahead into this calendar year a few highlights to note:
· The Parish/Finance councils and office staff have created a document that outlines the key priorities for the parish as far as building and grounds needs.  This brochure will continue to be updated as priorities evolve.
· Projects at the church include continue to replace doors and windows as needed, resealing areas of the parking lot and doing some tuck pointing on the church exterior.
· “Be the Light” support will continue again for this year.
· Missionary Discipleship project will be to re-energize our Parish Mission Planning process.  They will focus on 5 program priorities which include the church’s vision/mission, prayer, well-being, hospitality, and leadership.  They will continue to invite participation in programs offered by the parish.
· The Church does have a program called EOffering which is a way to give funds to the church electronically.  The funds will automatically be debited out of your account on a monthly/weekly basis – with you choosing the amount.  By signing up for this, it eliminates the envelopes that are mailed to you and is a more efficient process.  If you are interested in signing up you can contact the Parish Office.
Our Pastoral and Finance Councils are always looking for new members!  We meet once per quarter and most of the heavy lifting is done by the Parish Office.  Parishioners can only be on these committees for two consecutive three year terms and then need to step off.  We do need people to replace the existing members.  If you are interested or know of someone who may be and would like to attend one meeting to see what is involved you can talk to myself or another committee member.   
Faith formation volunteers are still needed for this school year.  Please contact Becky Livingstone if you are interested.
Finally, on behalf of the councils, I would like to thank those who shared their time, talents, treasurers and prayers which have helped us as a parish.  The job of the business office and Pastoral and Finance councils would be much more difficult without this support. 
At this time we will take any questions?
Several questions were taken in regards to the new organ project.
There were 26 adults and 6 kids in attendance.
Coffee and sweet rolls were served after the meeting

Respectfully submitted:  Shannon Liebergen
